

## **Security Council**

Distr. GENERAL

s/26436

14 September 1993

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

## NOTE BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

After consultations among members of the Security Council, the President of the Council made the following statement, on behalf of the Council, at its 3275th meeting, on 14 September 1993, in connection with the Council's consideration of the item entitled "The situation in Croatia":

"The Security Council expresses its profound concern at the reports from the Secretariat of recent military hostilities in Croatia, in particular the escalation of the means employed, and the grave threat they pose to the peace process in Geneva and overall stability in the former Yugoslavia.

"The Council reaffirms its respect for the sovereignty and territorial integrity of the Republic of Croatia, and calls on both sides to accept UNPROFOR's proposal of an immediate cease-fire. It calls on the Croatian Government to withdraw its armed forces to positions occupied before 9 September 1993, on the basis of that proposal, and calls on the Serbian forces to halt all provocative military actions."